
 
 
 
 

 
 
Oxigen under Sahyog Foundation Banner organizes free eye Camp 
EYE CAMP NO- 48 / FY18-19 
 
REPORT OF FREE EYE SCREENING CAMP AT ROHINI SEC 24 SLUM, DELHI ON MARCH 15TH, 2019 
 
On 15th March 2019 Oxigen & Sahyog Foundation CSR team in Association with local Ngo at 
Shyam Colony Slum opp Rohini Sec 32 organized free eye 
screening camp for the slum Dwellers which includes identifying 
the errors pertaining to cataract, refractive errors, etc.   
The main objective of the eye camp, on the one hand is, of 
course, to detect the issues pertaining to health in these slum 
areas, but also to create awareness among the underprivileged 
segment of the society, about the importance of regular health 
check-ups in order to detect the various diseases and disorders at 
an early stage, before it gets to the fatal stage and also to prevent them with better diet and 
precautions. 
  

Oxigen & Sahyog CSR team made the best arrangements 
for the camp, wherein the expert doctor and trained staff 
successfully carry out the Eye camp. A total of 211 
community members were screened at this camp, of 
which 129 were detected with refractive error, 16 with 
cataract and 135 with minor to major infections requiring 
Eye drops The Refractive error patients were provided 
with spectacles and infected patients with Free Eye drops 
as per their prescriptions right at the camp venue and now 
we are in a process getting cataract surgeries for cataract 

patients who are keen to get free surgery done. 
 We have to mention a big thank you to the entire team of 
Doctor and Ngo having helped with the setup and smooth 
and organized functioning of the camp and also the local 
community leader and his team’s support for all the 
logistical support for the camp; without any of their support, 
this camp would not have been possible at all and we 
appreciate all the help and support! 
 

Seema Khurana 

CSR Lead & Activist  
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